OFFICE OF OPERATIONS

NOTICE June 2, 2014
11.2

TO: All Sworn Personnel
FROM: Director, Office of Operations
SUBJECT: NOTIFICATION OF LOAN TO A TRAFFIC DIVISION

The Department is fully committed to the successful implementation of the 2014 Traffic Plan,
specifically as it relates to providing a safe environment for the communities we serve. Based on
an increase in 2013, of both “A” and “K* traffic collision within the City of Los Angeles, the
Director has decided to loan personnel within the Office of Operations (00) geographic Areas to
the traffic division. This movement of personnel embraces the Department core value of
“Service to our Community” as it is done with a purpose to reduce “A” and “K” injury traffic
collisions by 10% in 2014,

On December 23, 2013, the first phase of the 2014 Traffic Plan was implemented when the
Director, OO, directed each Patrol Commanding Officer (CO) to designate specific personnel
within their respective commands to be loaned to the respective bureau traffic division for a six
month timespan. The first phase became effective January 26, 2014, Deployment Period 2-2014,
when officers from the 21 geographic Areas were selected and officially loaned to the traffic
Division. As we approach the end of the first phase, which will complete the first six month of
the 2014 Traffic Plan, we embark on the second phase which will commence on August 10,
2014, Deployment Period 9-2014.

To continue the positive momentum the Department has achieved by implementing the 2014
Traffic Plan, once again a portion of our patrol officers within the 21 geographic Areas will be
selected by their commanding officers for a loan to their respective traffic division. This loan
will be on a rotating basis for a minimum of six months. While at traffic, you will be given
additional information regarding your work assignment and mission by the traffic division
commanding officers or his/her designee. Your cooperation and achieve participation will be
key in achieving success in this endeavor.

If you hgve any cjue iqus regarding this inspection, please contact Commander Matt Blake,
ASSi{ to the » Office of Qperations, at (213) 486-0110.
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EARL C. PAYSINGER, Assistant Chief
Director, Offjce of Dperatighs






